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Homework is seen as a necessary and worthwhile extension of classroom teaching and discipline.  It is integral to the ethos of the school.  It encourages self-discipline and self-reliance in the children and prepares them for the home study expected at post-primary level.  Homework provides opportunities for both pupils and parents.

It provides an opportunity for pupils:

1. to work independently of the teacher.

2. to practise and consolidate what they have learned in school.

3. to learn number facts/tables and spellings.

4. to practise reading skills.

5. to, on occasions, do some simple research to foster and create interest.

It provides an opportunity for parents to –

1. co-operate and work with their child.

2. gain some idea of the type of work being covered in class.

3. foster positive work habits in their child at home.

4. create a partnership between teachers and parents as

primary educators of their children.

Parents can help their child/children by:
1. ensuring that a proper time is set aside for homework each evening.

2. providing a quiet atmosphere.

3. insisting that all written homework is neatly and conscientiously done and signed by the parents.

4. communicating with the Principal or teachers of any difficulties or problems encountered during completion of homework.  This will alleviate any unnecessary anxieties or stress.

5. supervising any activities to be completed on the computer/internet.  

Please note:

· Homework can cover all aspects of the curriculum.

· Spellings are written out at home. (Please see notes on teaching spellings for details).

· ‘Various sources of reading material’ refers to the core reading scheme, extension readers, library books, books related to topics and novels.

· Discussion of the children’s reading material is important throughout all of the key stages.
· It should be stressed that a ‘reading about’ or ‘finding out’ homework is as important as a ‘written’ one.

· ICT: The school will encourage the children to prepare and complete their homework using ICT resources where appropriate.

   While it is not compulsory, children may, at times, word     

    process their English homework. They may also use the     

    Internet (under parental supervision) to access   information related to topics being covered in class, where appropriate.

    Those children who do not have access to a computer at home may be given time in school to complete tasks using the school’s computers.

Each parent/carer will be given a copy of the homework their child is expected to complete in each group. They will be asked to sign this document and thereby agree to undertake to ensure that their child completes the required homework each evening.

Teaching of Spelling:

· Children will look at and say the word. Attention will be drawn to any spelling or phonic rules.

· The word will be covered and written down.

· Check to see if it is correct.
· This process will be repeated if the word is incorrectly spelt.

· When parents are asking their children spellings at home they should encourage them to write these down.

Please Note:

Spellings are written out each evening as part of homework from Term 2 in Primary 2 to the end of Primary 7. 
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